
MEETING MINUTES
West Tisbury Library Board of Trustees

Tuesday, November 9, 2011
at the West Tisbury Free Public Library

In Attendance
Trustees: �Hal Garneau, Melissa Hackney, Linda Hearn, Ginny Jones, Gina Solon, Dan Waters
Director: Beth Kramer
Public: Kathy Logue, Town Treasurer; Bruce Stone, Town Accountant

Linda Hearn called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and introduced the two guests, Town 
Treasurer Kathy Logue and Town Accountant Bruce Stone.

Minutes
Ginny Jones moved to approve the minutes of October 11, 2011. Melissa Hackney seconded the 
motion, which passed by voice vote with the abstention of Ginny, who was absent at the October 
meeting.

Old Business
Beth Kramer reminded the Trustees of tomorrow night’s forum about joining the CLAMS (Cape 
Libraries Automated Materials Sharing) network. The forum will be at 5 pm at the Chilmark 
Library and is open to the public. Beth said she had extended a special invitation to town hall 
staff and the finance committee, since it is especially important that Fincom understand the 
importance, implications, and cost of joining CLAMS. Dan Waters asked Hal Garneau to explain 
how CLAMS circulation, fines, and cataloging policies will supersede policies set by library 
trustees in the past, thus eliminating a certain degree of local control. Beth reminded the group 
that this could also be clarified at the forum.

Debt Exclusion
Linda asked Bruce Stone and Kathy Logue to speak about debt exclusion and how it may affect 
the appropriations request for the library’s expansion and renovation project at Town Meeting in 
April of 2012.

Bruce distributed an overview of Proposition 21⁄2 and a chart showing the West Tisbury Tax 
Levy for FY2002-FY2012. (Those handouts are appended to these minutes.) He explained 
how a provision in the law allows town debt to be excluded from Proposition 21⁄2, and how this 
procedure may be needed to maintain a healthy amount of excess capacity between the possible 
tax levy and the actual tax levy. Kathy said that the town’s financial team had met earlier in the 
year and felt that it would be prudent for the library project to come before the town as a debt 
exclusion vote, although the final determination of whether or not this happens must be made by 
a 2/3 vote by the Selectmen. Debt exclusion votes by the town necessitate a ballot question, and 
it is likely that the West Tisbury School appropriation will face a similar procedure.



The probable outcome is that the library appropriation must survive two votes in April of 2012: 
a voice vote on the funding and design at Town Meeting, at which a 2/3 vote is necessary, and a 
ballot question on debt exclusion, on which a majority vote is needed.

At the end of this presentation, after Bruce and Kathy had answered some question from the 
trustees, Linda thanked them and said “I’m glad you're working for our town, and I’m glad I 
don’t have your job.”

Committee Reports
In a brief discussion of building committee progress, Linda reported that the architects are now 
working on making the library design more compact, simpler, flexible, and incorporating several 
features that everybody wanted. On Monday, Patience from the MBLC (Massachusetts Board of 
Library Commissioners) will take another look at the design and offer her comments. The next 
building committee meeting will be held Tuesday, November 15, 3:30 pm at the Town Hall.

Policy
At the October trustees meeting, Melissa had offered to formulate a policy for confidentiality 
regarding anonymous gifts to the library. She reported that she had consulted informally with 
Ron Rappaport, town counsel, who advised that the town cannot accept anonymous gifts due 
to conflict of interest laws. The Foundation can, however, keep gifts confidential, since it is an 
independent 501(c)3 corporation with sufficient checks and balances. Therefore there is no need 
for a confidentiality policy for trustees.

With no further public comment and no correspondence, the meeting adjourned at 8:12.

Respectfully submitted,
Dan Waters, Clerk








